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Montgomery and Prince George's Counties - Boys' and Girls' Homes Loan of 2001 
 

  
This emergency bill removes the requirement in the Montgomery and Prince George’s 
Counties – Boys’ and Girls’ Homes Loan of 2001 that the Board of Directors of Boys’ 
and Girls’ Homes and Community Services, Inc., as grantee, grant and convey a 
perpetual preservation easement to the Maryland Historical Trust. 
  
 

Fiscal Summary 
 
State Effect:  None.  Removing the easement requirement would not directly affect State 
finances. 
  
Local Effect:  None. 
  
Small Business Effect:   None. 
  
 

Analysis 
 
Current Law:  Chapter 293 of 2001 authorized up to $100,000 in matching funds to the 
grantee for the repair, renovation, reconstruction, and capital equipping of seven group 
homes for boys and girls in Montgomery and Prince George’s counties, located at 2710 
Norbeck Road in Silver Spring, 700 Hudson Avenue in Takoma Park, 635 Maryland 
Avenue in Rockville, 616 Hyde Road in Silver Spring, 4109 Queensbury Road in 
Hyattsville, 11320 Schuylkill Road in Rockville, and 5101 42nd Avenue in Hyattsville.  
Chapter 293 requires the grantee to grant and convey a perpetual preservation easement 
to the Maryland Historical Trust.                
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Background:  The Maryland Historical Trust advises that the buildings that are the 
subject of the grant are not of historical significance, and the easement would not be 
needed.           
 
 

Additional Information 
 
Prior Introductions:    None.    
 
Cross File:    None.    
 
Information Source(s):   Montgomery County, Prince George’s County, Maryland 
Historical Trust, Department of Legislative Services         
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